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NOTICE OF DETERMINATION

TO: 
Governor’s Office of Planning and Research
State Clearinghouse
1400 Tenth Street, Room 113
Sacramento, CA 95812

FROM: 
State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Financial Assistance
1001 I Street 16th Floor
Sacramento, CA 95814

STATE CLEARINGHOUSE NUMBER: 2019079062

PROJECT NUMBER: 2010004-002C

DOCUMENT TITLE: New Well and Pipeline Project (Parkwood CMD 19A&B Water 
System Improvements) (Project)

PROJECT LOCATION: South of Avenue 13 between S Madera Avenue and Raymond 
Thomas Street, Madera, California 93637

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The State Water Resources Control Board (State Water 
Board) is a Responsible Agency for the Project. The State Water Board’s Drinking 
Water State Revolving Fund (SRF) Program is financing the Project referred to 
internally as New Well and Pipeline Project. The Project includes construction of a 
production well to replace an existing offline well on the same parcel. The new well will 
be capable of producing approximately 1,000 gallons per minute and includes above 
and below-ground associated infrastructure. New pipeline improvements would be 
constructed in needed areas identified by a 2016 infrastructure study. Additional 
improvements include two new intertie connections to the existing City of Madera water 
distribution system, upsizing of one section of pipe, looping, 2,200 feet of pipe at the 
southern end of the service area, and new water meters at all 506 service connections. 
The Project also includes a six-inch thick, 20 feet long by 12 feet wide, concrete slab, 
pumps, a fence, and a backup power generator. 

PUBLIC AGENCY APPROVING PROJECT AND CARRYING OUT PROJECT: The 
State Water Board has approved SRF financing for the Project described above on 
August 25, 2023. Madera County will be carrying out the Project. The State Water 
Board has made the following California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
determinations regarding the Project: 

1. The Project will not have a significant effect on the environment. The Project will 
not have a significant effect on water quality impacts. This determination is 
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limited to effects on water quality under the State Water Board’s jurisdiction as a 
Responsible Agency. 

2. A Negative Declaration was prepared and adopted for the Project pursuant to the 
provisions of CEQA. 

3. Mitigation measures were not made a condition of approval of the Project. 
4. A mitigation monitoring and reporting plan/program was not adopted for the 

Project. 

LEAD AGENCY: Madera County

LEAD AGENCY CONTACT PERSON: Ramon Mendez

PHONE NUMBER: (559)-675-7811

Records of the financing approval and an analysis of environmental alternatives for the 
Project are available to the general public upon request at the State Water Board, 
Division of Financial Assistance at 1001 I Street, 16th Floor, Sacramento, CA 95814. 
The Negative Declaration is available from the Lead Agency. 

            __
Senior Environmental Scientist
(916)-449-5641


	NOTICE OF DETERMINATION

		2023-08-28T08:48:43-0700
	Bridget Binning




